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East Sussex Association of Local Councils Limited 
Minutes of the virtual Board Meeting held via Zoom on 
Monday 7th February 2022 at 3pm 

	Directors Present 
	Ruth O’Keeffe (Chair) 

	 
	John Barnes (Vice Chair)
Keith Stevens  
Peter Turner

	
	Stephen Catlin
Kay Moss


	Presidents and Vice Presidents Present 
	Dr A MacGillivray 
Marion Shepherd DL

	
	David Young 

	Officers
	Trevor Leggo 

	 
	

	 
	
	

	
	
	



1. Apologies for absence
Apologies were received from Councillors Mike Garner, Jonny Denis, Phil Allard.  
2. Minutes of the previous meeting
The minutes from the meeting held on the 8th November 2021 were approved as a true and accurate record of the meeting. 
3. Financial update
Councillor Stevens provided an income and expenditure report for the first 9 months which showed a surplus of approximately £33k. An estimate for 2021/22 was prepared and a surplus of £17k was estimated. A budget for 2022/23 was prepared and a refund of 15% on the affiliation fees for 2021/22 was recommended. If the refund were to be agreed, it would be refunded against the 2022/23 fees. This was agreed by the Board. It was also proposed to keep the payments to the District Associations at £500. 
Cllr Stevens also reported there was £60,041 in the current account and £68 in the reserve account as of 6th February 2022.  
4. Service support to member councils
The CEO circulated a report ahead of the meeting which detailed a pattern of support. He commended Lewes Town Council for supporting ESALC with regards to offering rooms at their Town Hall as well as the postal service agreement. In recognition of their support, a reduction of 30% in their affiliation fees for next year was proposed. This was unanimously agreed. 
The CEO reported on a handful of difficult councils which take up a disproportionate amount of EASLC time and advised there was no obvious solution. Where the wounds were self-inflicted and sound advice had been given over a period of time, it was discussed whether a time comes where ESALC can do no more. 
The Board discussed Ian Davison’s invaluable input at the Clerk’s and Chairman’s Forums but it was agreed that individual arrangements should be arranged rather than pay a retainer.
The annual pay award for Clerks was discussed and Councillor Stevens advised that NALC would not recommend that Councils pay the 1.75% now as it could cause potential problems. This was widely agreed.  
Regarding Clerks recruitment, Chailey Parish Council advertised for a new clerk and received 3 applications which was a good outcome and more positive than had been seen in previous months. 
5. NALC UPDATE
Councillor Stevens reported that the Levelling Up paper was released last week and although the reference to Parish Councils was small, NALC felt positive about it. He attended the launch of the Rural Health and Social Care enquiry and recommended that Board members read the paper online. It made 12 strong recommendations but at the core of it, admitted that a review of the rural strategy would be required. 
Remote meetings were still being discussed with the Government, not solely because of Covid but to attract more potential Councillors. 
The Civility and Respect Project between NALC and the SSLC was starting to move forward and a lot would come down to training. 
Councillor Stevens also attended the Rural Coalition group and advised they were getting heavily involved in banking. 

6. Clerk and Chairman’s Forum
The CEO advised that the Clerks Forum was due to take place on 8th February and 30 Clerks were booked in. Ian Davison would be there to provide a legal update. The Chairman’s Forum was scheduled for 9th February and General John More-Bick would attend to discuss the Queen’s Green Canopy.  
7. HM The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee
The CEO reminded the Board that the Platinum Jubilee was due to run from June 2nd – 5th. The Pageantmaster Bruno Peek had sent out very detailed information regarding the event. The Queen’s Green Canopy was encouraging councils to plant trees, which could be obtained from The Woodland Trust. A letter had been drafted and would be sent to all member councils on how to do this. Dr Marion Shepherd recommended the following website by the Eden Project: edenprojectcommunities.com with regards to The Big Jubilee Lunch which may be of interest to parish and town councils.  
8. Police Matters
The CEO reported that on February 25th Chief Constable Jo Shiner would deliver a presentation for parish councils on the use of “Big Data” and a representative from each council had been invited to attend. The half yearly police focus groups would commence on May 16th and would take place face to face. The CEO also advised that the Rural Crime Team set up in July 2020 were calling a Rural Partnership meeting on April 13th at Barcombe Village Hall to bring together various groups. The CEO could invite 12 people within the sector who were actively involved in farming or land management. So far, 9 places had been filled but a further 3 were still available. 
9. District Associations
Lewes DA: Councillor Catlin reported that at their next meeting they would be discussing a possible move to electronic banking. He also advised that a report from Sue Carroll was expected about the survey on the C7.  
Rother DA: Councillor Turner reported on a speeding update from their last meeting. Another parish council was now collecting data using the black cat device and a third group of four/five parishes were going to share a black cat device. A training scheme had been set up and this was to be extended to other councils who may be interested in getting involved. Councillor Turner said discussions were ongoing with regards to remote vs. face to face meetings. A paper on caravans was also discussed. 
Wealden DA: Councillor Stevens advised that the last meeting largely focused on housing as well as face to face vs. virtual meetings. 
Councillor Young had to leave so reported on agenda item 9. 
The CEO reported on the NALC Lobby Day and said the algorithm on reporting on housing numbers, virtual meetings, sanctions and restoration of tourism post-covid in East Sussex was to be discussed. The water shortage situation was also discussed by the Board as a topic of importance.  
10. ESCC Civilian & Military Partnership Board
The CEO attended a meeting recently where social care and health care shortages were discussed, and the potential of recruiting ex armed forces personnel into this field was proposed. 
11. Housing Working Party
Councillor Young advised the Working Party had not had another meeting and were waiting to see what NALC reported. He did state that all parishes were concerned about housing; the infrastructure was not there to support the build out rates. 
12. Flooding Strategy
Dr Alex McGillivray referred to Nick Claxton’s attendance at the last meeting and it was agreed that both parties should meet again. It was agreed that ESALC should initiate another meeting with ESCC and community engagement should be a focal point. He reported that The National Flood Forum was a charity which dealt with all aspects of flooding and the government had chosen to name it as one way of handling community engagement, so approaching them would be beneficial. It was agreed that Rupert Clubb, Nick Claxton as well as someone from the Environment Agency and National Park should be invited to a meeting to discuss further. 
13. ESCC Highways
On January 12th at the last RALC meeting, the issue of Highways in Rother came up again. Previously, ESCC had acknowledged certain issues and came up with some solutions, however, not all had been followed. RALC had requested another meeting with County Councillor Claire Dowling and the Rother parishes had been asked for further evidence of where they felt Highways communications were still not up to standard as well as issues which were still of concern. The reduction of SLR meetings to every six months was also mentioned as a concern. 
14. Health & Wellbeing
West Sussex commissioned a report seeking to establish what parishes were doing for the benefit of their residents from a health and wellbeing perspective. A new survey had been published in West Sussex and the Board was asked to consider if East Sussex wished to produce a similar report and survey. Councillor Stevens believed Wealden District had already collated much of this information. It was agreed that a questionnaire should be drafted and then a decision at the next meeting as to whether or not to go ahead would be decided. 
15. Training Update
The CEO provided an update on the ESALC training programme, including the number of bookings for each of the various sessions currently on offer.  
16. Climate Change
EV Charging: The CEO reported on the electrical vehicle charging situation. He advised that Rother had made their own arrangements and Wealden had published a list of public car parks in which they planned to install EV charging points. He was unaware of any plans in Lewes. It was suggested that Trevor should contact the Scrutiny Chair to see if they could carry out a Scrutiny exercise. 
Carbon footprint: The CEO reported that Kent ALC had acquired software which enabled their parishes to calculate their carbon footprint, however, there were other systems which were currently free to use. It was agreed these calculators would be shared with the Board. 
Briefing sessions: The CEO briefly mentioned Rachel Coxcoon as a potential trainer with regards to climate change. Cllr Barnes advised there was a biodiversity expert in Crowhurst who could be worth contacting. 
Rampion 2 Wind farm: The CEO briefly discussed the wind farm in West Sussex which would have very tall masts, lights and a visible trench. 
It was agreed the CEO would defer the rest of the Climate Change report to the next meeting. 

17. Clerks Recruitment
This was discussed under agenda item 4. 
18. Any other matters raised by the Board
Councillor Peter Turner asked if ESALC should have a member from County Council at Board meetings to brief the Board on matters they may wish to address. It was agreed that Becky Shaw, CEO would be invited to the next Board meeting. 
19. Date of next meeting
The next meeting was scheduled for three months’ time with a specific date to be agreed shortly. 
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